[bookmark: _GoBack]COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:		May 3, 2016
TO:		Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chair, County Board of Supervisors
		Peggy West, Chair, Finance and Audit Committee
  

FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:	Authorization for MCDOT to Execute a Professional Services Contract for a total contract amount not to exceed $229,019.41 with K. Singh Associates, Inc., as part of the W. St. Martins Rd. (CTH MM) Capital Improvement Project WH010212 (Passive Review)
POLICY

Per Wisconsin Statute 59.52(31) passive review of the Finance and Audit Committee of the County Board  is required to execute a professional services contract when the contract value to a vendor is greater than $100,000 but less than $300,000.

BACKGROUND

In 2015, the construction of the W. St. Martins Rd. (CTH MM) roadway improvement project from S. North Cape Rd. to S. Lovers Lane Rd. was approved in the Milwaukee County Capital budget. Through the Request for Proposal selection process, MCDOT-Highway Division, Transportation Services Section is planning to execute a construction management services contract with K. Singh Associates, Inc. for construction in the amount not to exceed $229,019.41.

The construction bid opening for the W. St. Martins Rd. (CTH MM) roadway improvement project occurred in April 2016 with the start of construction in May 2016.  Construction is anticipated to be substantially complete in the fall of 2016. Construction management services performed by K. Singh Associates, Inc. is necessary for a successful completion of the W. St. Martins Rd. (CTH MM) construction project for a total contract amount not to exceed $229,019.41.  

Once the construction for the W. St. Martins Rd. (CTH MM) roadway improvement project is successfully completed, the process for jurisdictional transfer will begin to hand over the ownership and maintenance in its entirety to the City of Franklin through an executed agreement between Milwaukee County and the City of Franklin.


FISCAL EFFECT

Approval to execute the professional services contract has no property tax levy impact as funds for this purpose are available within the approved capital project for W. St. Martins Rd. (CTH MM).


RECOMMENDATION

The Director of the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation recommends executing the professional services contract with K. Singh Associates, Inc., for the W. St. Martins Rd. (CTH MM) Capital Improvement Project WH010212 for a total contract amount not to exceed $229,019.41.  

Prepared by:  	Andrea Weddle-Henning, Transportation Engineering Manager, MCDOT
		


Approved by:  

_____________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director
Department of Transportation

cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
Pamela Bryant, Capital Finance Manager, Office of the Comptroller
Justin Rodriguez, Budget Management Coordinator, Office of the Comptroller
Vince Masterson, Capital Projects Coordinator, DAS - PSB
Steve Cady, Research and Policy Director, Office of the Comptroller

